
LETTER OF AGREEMENT WITH 120 
WATER FOR FISCAL YEAR 2025

December 3, 2024RS-24-218



Background and Findings
 On October 2, 2024, the Environmental Protection Agency 

(EPA) announced the final Lead and Copper Rule Improvements 
(LCRI) requiring water systems to identify and replace lead 
pipes within 10 years. 

 In FY24, the City of Killeen partnered with 120Water to 
complete the EPA mandated Lead Service Line Inventory (LSLI) 
and to assist with customer notifications.
 All Public Water Systems (PWS) were required to submit an 

inventory by October 16, 2024. 
 The City of Killeen submitted its completed inventory to the Texas 

Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) on October 15, 2024.
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 The city confirmed no lead service lines are in use within the water 
distribution system on the CITY SIDE.
 EPA requires notification to customers within 30 days of completion 

of the LSLI that they have a galvanized, lead, or unidentified service 
line that requires replacement. 

 2,512 residents currently have galvanized, lead, or unidentified 
service line requiring replacement.

 The PWS is required to repeat this notification on an annual basis 
until the lines have been replaced.



Recommendation 

 Authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to execute a 
Letter of Agreement with 120Water for the 2025 Lead and 
Copper Sampling event, required school and childcare facility 
sampling, and all communication requirements, in the amount of 
$59,247.42 and authorize City Manager, or his designee, to 
execute any and all change orders within the amounts set by 
the State and Local law.
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